Liggins, Curtis D

From: Hurst, Paula J

Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 11:23 AM

To: Chambless, Julius J; Liggins, Curtis D

Subject: FW: Protest and request for deferral on PUD-1855
Thank you,

Paula Hurst

City of Oklahoma City
Development Services
Subdivision and Zoning

420 W Main Street, Suite 910
Oklahoma City, OK 73102

405-297-3533
paula.hurst@okc.gov

From: Lackmeyer, Steve <slackmeyer@oklahoman.com>

Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 11:20 AM

To: Hurst, Paula J <paula.hurst@okc.gov>; Chronister, Lisa M <lisa.chronister@okc.gov>; Ward8 <ward8@okc.gov>
Subject: Protest and request for deferral on PUD-1855

As a resident of Durbin Hills | am requesting a delay on hearing PUD-1855. The city failed twice to respond to open records requests to review this
full PUD and | only just got the full item five minutes ago. Meanwhile, the deadline for getting something placed in planning commissioners' packets
is at noon.

My concern is about the number of commercial entries for this PUD on what is a residential access street - Griffin Drive.

Please let me know when you get this email and please put this into the packet. My neighborhood and Griffin Park deserve a chance to review this
application before it is heard and voted on.

e Steve Lackmeyer, 17413 Cranbrook Drive, Edmond (OKC) Oklahoma, 73012
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e 405 740-4139



